
 

 

Minutes of  the annual meeting of the parish council - 7.45pm Wednesday 15th May 2024  
 St Peters Hall, Wilburton 
 
Present:  Cllr John Attrill, Cllr Mark Duckworth, Cllr James Lambert, Cllr Steve Morgan,  
 Cllr Ann Pinkney, Cllr Elizabeth Whittle, 
 
Also Present: Parish Clerk Andy Milne and Tina Vale Note taker.  
 
24-10: Election of Chair and of Vice-Chair – Cllr Attrill  
Cllr Attrill proposed Cllr Elizabeth Whittle as Chair and Cllr Gill Spencer as Vice Chair. 
Cllr James Lambert seconded and it was voted unanimously in favour by all parish councillors 
   
24-11: Delivery by the Chair of the Council and councillors of their acceptance of office forms – 
Cllr Attrill/Clerk 
Cllr Whittle signed the declaration of acceptance of office as the elected chair. 
Cllr Whittle wished it to be minuted to note that she thanked Cllr Attrill for all his hard work helping to 
transform Wilburton over the past 2 years.  Also, that her role as Chair will be temporary.  
 
 24-12: Apologies, Acceptance of apologies and declarations of interests   
Apologies received from Cllr Harvey Upton and Cllr Gill Spencer  
Cllr William Thurston was not present, and no apologies had been received.   
 
24-13: Review Committee Membership – Cllr Whittle (chair) 
All members will stay on the finance committee. 
Beer festival committee: Cllr Spencer and Cllr Attrill. Cllr Lambert will assist if needed. 
Recreation committee: Cllr Attrill and Cllr Morgan. 
No new committee was needed at present.  
Cllr Attrill will oversee and co-ordinate Wilburton fireworks with Richard Stewart the project manager.  
   
24-14: Review Parish Council representation on working groups - Cllr Whittle 
Neighbourhood plan group: Cllr Duckworth, Cllr Whittle, Cllr Morgan, Cllr Attrill and Cllr Upton. 
 
24-15: To ratify Ann Pinkney as a new and co-opted parish councillor – Cllr Whittle 
Cllr Attrill ratified Anne Pinkney as a co-opted parish councillor. 
 
24-16: To agree revised Membership for the clerk to join LGPS pension scheme – Cllr Spencer 
Proposed by Cllr Attrill, seconded by Cllr Lambert and it was voted unanimously in favour by all parish 
councillors. 
The full cost is £300 and the Clerk will return the completed forms to Cllr Spencer at the June meeting. 
  
24-17: Date of next meeting – Wednesday 5th June 2024  

  
 

 
 


